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Frequently Asked  Questions  
Why is the pool closed?  
The pool was closed in July to perform  
maintenance that included replacing the pool 
liner and tile surfaces. During the renovation, 
severe corrosion was found in the buried drain 
lines and circulation piping. Also the mortar 
bedding for the pool wall and deck tile was 
failing and had to be replaced. These underlying 
issues must be repaired first in order to  
reopen the pool. We take the safety of our 
swimmers seriously. 
 
Is that the extent of the repairs? 
When the underlying issues were detected, 
the District worked with contractors to vet out 
other possible issues. We’re fairly certain this 
is the extent of the repairs, but the pool is  
42 years old. This is a large capital project so 
it’s possible that other issues could arise that 
would need to be addressed to make the pool 
safe for users. We appreciate your patience 
and understanding.  
 
When will the pool reopen? 
It is scheduled to reopen January 2018.  
 
How can I get updates about the pool  
maintenance project and reopening?  
We are providing regular updates to e-mail 
subscribers about the pool maintenance  
project. To sign-up, visit our website and  
enter your e-mail address.  Up-to-date  
information is also available on our website.  

I have a pass (punch card or credit) that I  
Purchased from AMG Pool Management. 
Will it transfer when the pool reopens?  
Please contact the District Office at (206) 429-
3852  for more information.  
 
Where can I swim while the pool is being 
renovated?  
There is a list of nearby pools on our website: 
 https://mtrainierpool.com/wp-content/uploads/
OTHER-PUBLIC-FACILITIES-MOUNT-RAINIER-
POOL-CLOSURE.pdf. A membership with  AMG 
will transfer to the Kent Meridian Pool.  
 
Where will the local swim teams practice?  
Once the extent or the repairs was known, the 
District notified all known rental and user 
groups. If you are on a swim team, contact 
your organization or coach to find out which 
alternative location(s) they are choosing.  
 
When will new schedule be posted? 
The January 2018 schedule will be posted on 
our website in early December 2017. All e-mail 
subscribers will receive a notification, as well.  
  
I would like to take swim lessons. Who 
should I contact? 
There is a list of alternative pools on our  
website. Or, the January 2018 schedule will be 
posted early in December.  If you have credit 
for swim lessons with AMG, please contact 
them at (253) 854-9287.  


